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Our Value of the Month for September is RESPONSIBILITY and for October POSITIVITY  

 

September/October 2023 Newsletter 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
A warm welcome to all  our families and children as we return to school for this academic year.  Our new starters came into 

school today full  of energy and it was wonderful to welcome them.  Our Early Years staff report that the children are settling in 
very well and enjoying meeting their new friends.  Staff have worked very hard during the summer holidays to get new displays  
on the walls, organise resources and set up their  new classrooms ready for pupils returning.  The school looks great and we hope 

that children enjoy their return to school.  As always, if you have any concerns please speak to Mrs Snowdon, Mr Seaton or your 
child’s class teacher so we can quickly work together to resolve any issues.   
 

Class Welcome Letters  

Each class teacher has written a ‘Welcome Letter’ for their class to let you know when PE is, when homework is due, etc.  Please 
click on the link below: 
 

• Early Years welcome letter: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/09/EYFS-

Welcome-Letter-to-Parents.pdf  
• Year 1 / 2 welcome letter: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/09/Year-1-2-

Welcome-Letter-to-Parents.pdf  
• Yer 3 / 4 welcome letter: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/09/Year-3-4-

Welcome-Letter-to-Parents.pdf  
• Year 5 6 welcome letter: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/09/Year-5-6-

Welcome-Letter-to-Parents.pdf  

School Brochure  

Our new school brochure is now on our website for 2023-2024.  This provides details of the school day, uniform (including being 
an earring-free school) and a l ist of our school governors.  It can be downloaded from our website or by clicking on the following 

link: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/08/School -Prospectus-2023-2024-1.pdf  
 

Swimming and Sports  

Swimming lessons start from Monday 11th September and this term Year 5/6 will  be going. Children will  need to bring their 
swimming costume and towel  each week (goggles are optional).  Last year we were given the Monday afternoon slot and this 
continues this year.   

School Photos  

The school photographer will  be in on Wednesday 18th October to take class and individual photographs.  The photos will  be 

taken across the school day so your child just needs to attend in uniform as usual.  Nursery photos will  be taken in the morn ing 
so all  children who attend (including our 30-hour pupils) can get their photographs taken. 

Curriculum Grids  

We have put the new curriculum grids on our school website which outline what your child will  be learning in school across th e 
year.  You can find them in our curriculum section or by clicking the links below for each class: 
 

• Early Years: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/09/Early-Years-Overview-

2023-2024.pdf  

• Year 1 / 2: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/07/Year-1-2-Overview-2023-

2024.pdf  
• Year 3 / 4: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/07/Year-3-4-Overview-2023-

2024.pdf  
• Year 5 / 6: https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/07/Year-5-6-Overview-2023-

2024.pdf  
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Update on our School Rebuild 
We received a letter yesterday from the Department for Education to say that we are in Group 3 of the Rebuilding Programme  

for Schools and the proposed start date for this group is from Apr il  2027.  Although this start date is later than we would have 
anticipated, we are pleased that the rebuilding programme is stil l on track considering the current issues with RAAC concrete in 
schools.  At present we have no further updates regarding this but when we get some information from central government, 
you will  get an update.   

Safeguarding  

All staff and governors are committed to keeping children safe at Bournmoor Pr imary.  We update our safeguarding policies and 

procedures annually they reflect the changes in the government’s ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education  2023’.  If you have any 
concerns about a child you can speak to Mrs Snowdon, who is Designated Safeguarding Lead  or Mr Seaton who is our Deputy 
Safeguarding Lead.  Alternatively, you can phone First Contact on 03000 267979. 

Named Equipment  

Please send your child in each day with their own named water bottle.  Having their name on the bottle helps to reduce any lo st 

property.  Also, can you ensure that your child has their named PE kit in school. Your support with this is greatly appreciated.  

Applications for School Places in 2024  

The application process for admission to Reception in September 2024 has now opened and closes on Monday 15th January 

2024.  Please note that if your child comes to our nursery you stil l  need to apply through this process via Durham Local Autho rity 
to request a place in our school.   Applications for secondary school is open and closes on Tuesday 31st October 2023.  For more 
information please visit: https://www.durham.gov.uk/schooladmissions   

Rewards and Certificates  

Each week in class the children find out who is the ‘Star of the Week’, ‘Rock Star Reader’ and also who has achieved the 
‘Presentation Award’.  We know that children enjoy this time as it celebrates their good work and dedication and rewards them  

for trying so hard.  Our Rock Star Reader Mascot (shown above) was designed by one of our fo rmer pupils to promote and 
celebrate the love of reading, as we know how vitally important it is for children to learn to read and understand the text.   

 

Family Support Advisor 
Just a reminder that our Parent Support Advisor is Claire Donnelly.  Mrs Donnelly works in school eac h week and is keen to 
support children and families.  If you would like to speak to Mrs Donnelly please contact school on 0191 3854291 and we can 
arrange an appointment.  She is in school each Wednesday and is available to meet with children and families to offer support 

and advice.  In addition, if you have a concern or query please telephone, email or speak to a member of staff so we can list en 
and try to resolve any issues raised.  We really appreciate the opportunity to talk about any concerns you have and to work with 
parents and families to offer support. 

School Dinners  

If you would like your child to change from packed lunch to school dinners (or vice versa) then the office requi res one week’s 

notice.  Your support with this is appreciated.  Just a reminder to parents who are paying dinner money on ParentPay to ensur e 
the account stays in credit.  Our lunches are provided by Chartwells  through Durham County Council .  Please note that all  infant 
children (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) are entitled to a free school dinner through government funding.  If your infant chil d is 

currently on packed lunch and you would like them to receive their free lunches, please telephone the school office to let us  
know. 

Contact Details  

It is very important that we have your up to date contact details including mobile phone number.  If we need to contact you i n 
case of emergency for example, it is vital that you are able to answer and respond quickly.  If you have changed your number 
recently please telephone school so we can update our records.  This also includes any phone numbers on your child’s ‘Collect ed 

By’ form that lets us know who can collect your child.  Please remember that only adults aged 18 or over can collect a child and 
therefore we will  only accept numbers and details for them.  We politely request that all  children are collected on time after 
school and your help with this is appreciated. 

Key Dates  

Our list of school holidays and PD days are available on our school website.  You can click on the link below to find them. This 
will  ensure that holidays are taken out of term time to allow your child to attend school. You can also find full  details of holiday 

dates on the Durham County website.  School holiday dates and PD days  for 2023-24: 
https://www.bournmoor.durham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/50/2023/05/School -holidays-and-PD-days-2023-2024-1.pdf  
 

Yours sincerely, L A Snowdon Mrs Laura Snowdon (Headteacher) 
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